
Georgia Grant Professionals Association (GGPA)
November 26, 2013
Meeting Minutes

The GGPA monthly meeting was held at the Georgia Tech Research Institute from 10:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m., Tuesday, Nov. 26, 2013.
Attendees:  Charles Alford, Danny Blitch, Cathy Brown, Deborah Cook, Amanda Day, Dearonda Harrison, Sylvia Redic, Pat Sheppard, and Gina Wood. 
I. Welcome and Introduction:  President Sylvia Redic welcomed attendees, who then introduced themselves. 
II. Minutes for the Sept. 24, 2013 and Oct. 22, 2013 meetings were emailed in advance of the Nov. 26, 2013 meeting. The motion to approve both minutes was made by Amanda Day and seconded by Cathy Brown, and passed unanimously.
III. Reports on the 15th Annual Grant Professional Association Conference, held on Nov. 13-16, 2013 in Baltimore, MD, were given by those GGPA members who attended the conference and were at the meeting. They included Danny Blitch, Deborah Cook, Pat Sheppard, Kimberly Hays de Muga, Deronda Harrison, Charles Alford, Sylvia Redic and Amanda Day. 
IV. Newsletter surveys were distributed by Pat Sheppard, who stated that she will try to start a newsletter soon. Members and nonmembers who wish to offer suggestions and contribute to the newsletter, please contact Pat at psheppardflores@att.net.
V. Consultant descriptions: Sylvia Redic observed that on the GGPA website for consultants (http://www.ggpa.org/granthelp/consultant-listing), it might be helpful to provide more information so as to enable persons who are seeking consultants to better differentiate services. Currently the consultants listed have varying details in the way of name of company, specialty, website and phone number.
VI. Treasurer’s Report: Charles Alford reported that the chapter has a total of $4,028.21. This includes $3,778.51 in the Bank of North Georgia account and $249.70 in the PayPal account. Since the last meeting, GGPA has given $250 to the national Grant Professionals Association for the Every Chapter Challenge; $500 to the Sheraton Suites Galleria to reserve conference space for the Southern Regional Grant Conference in April, 2014; $129.32 to Sylvia Redic for the GGPA’s gift basket used at the silent auction at the national GPA conference in Baltimore; and $.30 to PayPal as a service fee for issuing a refund while testing the SRGC payment feature on the ggpa.org website.

VII. GGPA’s 2014 Southern Regional Grant Conference update: Amanda Day reported that the dates for the conference have been set for April 10-11, 2014 at the Sheraton Suites Galleria Atlanta, 2844 Cobb Parkway SE, Atlanta. The cost will be $150 for GPA members and $175 for nonmembers. Those members who register by Jan. 31, 2014 will pay only $125. There were 63 attendees at the 2013 conference; 80 to 100 attendees are anticipated this year.
Session leaders are needed for the conference. Members with expertise or vast experience in a particular area relevant to grant professionalism are invited to submit their ideas for a possible presentation to Amanda Day at aday@alpharetta.ga.us. 
Kimberly Hays deMuga will be assembling the panel of funders to speak at the conference. She asked that if anyone has contacts with funders of regional foundations, to please share those contacts so they can be invited to serve on the panel; her email is kimberly.hays@acfb.org. 
VIII. Deadline for Journal of the Grant Professionals Association: Danny Blitch noted that Jan. 6, 2014 is the deadline for proposals for the 2014 Journal. A 100-300 word summary of the proposed manuscript is required; see http://grantprofessionals.org/19-sample-data-articles/front/150-call-for-papers2
IX. Deadline for session proposals for the 16th Annual Grant Professionals Association Conference: Danny Blitch noted that session proposals for the next national conference, which will take place in Portland, Oregon on October 15-18, 2014, must be received online and completed by Feb. 15, 2014; see http://grantprofessionals.org/professional-development/conference/call-for-presenters
X. Holiday Lunch: All GGPA members and nonmember grant professionals are invited to gather for lunch on Tuesday, Dec. 12, 2013 at 12:00 p.m. at Ormsby’s restaurant, 1170 Howell Mill Rd., Atlanta, GA 30318 (www.ormsbyatlanta.com). 
Next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, Jan. 28, 2014 at 10 a.m. Georgia Tech Research Institute; Deborah Murray, UGA Associate Dean for Extension and Outreach, will speak on the Affordable Care Act and its impact on nonprofits.
Minutes provided by Patricia Sheppard, GGPA Secretary.
Minutes for Nov. 26, 2013 meeting were presented at the March 25, 2014 meeting. Motion to approve was made by Kimberly Hays de Muga and seconded by Cathy Brown. The minutes were approved unanimously by the members.[image: image1][image: image2][image: image3]
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